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A message from the Executive Board to delegates

to the Western District Conference Assembly 2012

We’re sending to each WDC congregation a set of materials we’d like to be available to delegates in advance of the portion of the assembly when delegates take action on the two resolutions we’ve received and sent to you earlier. The resolutions may be accessed at www.mennowdc.org/conference-life/annual-assembly.

1.  Agenda:  a preliminary outline of the agenda for the delegate session, identifying the various activities we plan for the time from 1:30 to 5:00 p.m. on Saturday.

2.  Overview of Process:  an overview of procedures we expect to follow during that session.  We’ve received important question from across the conference regarding process, and we want you to be aware, in advance, of how we propose to facilitate the movement to decisions on the resolutions.

3.  Background documents:  Finally, we’re including several written pieces that we think will provide helpful background for the discussion and decisions. 

a.  Given that the actions reflected in one of the resolutions would have direct personal and professional impact on Pastor Joanna Harader, we’ve included a piece she wrote for the Mennonite Weekly Review clarifying the action and motivations that led to review of her credentials by the Leadership Commission.

b.  A group of papers and presentations that place our current discussions and decisions into the context of conference and denomination-wide efforts to deal with issues on which individuals and congregations have deeply held and very divergent convictions and commitments.

We want to emphasize that our interest as a board is not to provide arguments or evidence either in support or opposition to either of the two resolutions.  In recent years, within the Executive Board we’ve talked about our role as parallel to that of deacons within a congregation, ministering to the fellowship of congregations of the Western District.  We offer these papers as a means of encouraging healthy, Christian interactions among us in which each assumes integrity and faithfulness in the actions and words of others. Our hope and prayer is that the tone and content of our discussions and decisions in Oklahoma City will be respectful and loving of each other, as we seek together to find Unity of Spirit, in spite of important differences.  This is the theme of our assembly, and we pray that what we experience is consistent with that theme and that call to us from Christ.

--Doug Penner, Moderator

--Clarence Rempel, Conference Minister
May 16, 2012
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